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PRESS RELEASE
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CLERK’S OFFICE OPENS IN RANCHO 

CUCAMONGA & VICTORVILLE ON MAY 28 
 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA—In alignment with the San Bernardino 
County Superior Court’s Strategic Plan, the restoration of Civil services 
continues with a clerk’s office opening in Victorville and Rancho 
Cucamonga on May 28, 2024. 
 
With the opening of the two clerk’s offices, court users from the west 
end and high desert will no longer need to travel to the San Bernardino 
Justice Center to file civil documents in person; they can do so closer to 
where they reside. Until the clerk’s offices are established in these two 
court locations, online submission remains an option using the eFile 
portal (https://www.sb-court.org/efiling/civil-efiling). 
 
The Court is committed to providing equal access to justice to the vast 
county that we serve, and this is the second phase in accomplishing the 
restoration of Civil services. In phase one, civil matters with existing 
court hearings that fell under the jurisdiction of the Rancho Cucamonga 
and Victorville courthouses were relocated from the San Bernardino 
Justice Center back to those respective jurisdictions on December 11, 
2023.  
 
For media inquiries, contact Communication and Public Affairs via 
courts-pio@sb-court.org.  
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